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MINUTES


CITY COUNCIL SPECIAL RETREAT

MAY 7, 2006
 HOMEWOOD SUITES CONFERENCE ROOM, 2000 SHORELINE COURT, BRISBANE
CALL TO ORDER

Mayor Bologoff called the meeting to order at 9:03 a.m.

ROLL CALL

Councilmembers present:
Barnes, Conway, Richardson, Waldo, and Mayor Bologoff

Staff present:
City Manager Holstine, Community Development Director Prince, City Clerk Schroeder, City Attorney Toppel

GOAL SETTING WORKSHOP


A.
Welcome - Discuss format of workshop

City Manager Holstine noted there are three distinct topics for discussion at this meeting:  the Baylands application, status of the General Plan update and the community serve, and review of materials provided by the City’s * consultant.


B.
Discuss process, procedure, purpose, and policy direction for Baylands application

City Manager Holstine noted the City deemed the Baylands Specific Plan complete and moved forward with the scoping process for the Environmental Impact Report (EIR) required by the California Environmental Quality Act (CEQA).  He said there have been three scoping sessions so far.  He explained that the purpose of the scoping process is to determine the focus and the contents of the EIR, including a range of alternatives, environmental effects, methods of assessment, and mitigation measures, and to eliminate other issues from consideration in the study.  Mr. Holstine indicated there are two categories of environmental impact, mineral resources and agriculture, that have been identified as not needing to be included in the EIR.

Mr. Holstine noted the City Council approved moving forward with the request for proposals (RFP) for an EIR consultant.  He advised that EIR consultant candidates were invited to attend City meetings to learn more about the project and the issues entailed, and representatives of consultant firms have been present at some recent meetings.  Mr. Holstine said the staff expects to have a consultant on board sometime in July.

Mr. Holstine stated that the next major part of the process will be development of project alternatives, one of the most important steps of the environmental review because it provides an opportunity to fashion different kinds of projects.  He noted people have talked about projects with more extensive open space, alternative energy facilities and businesses, and development associated with the multi-modal transit center in the northwest quadrant.

Mr. Holstine said he expected development of alternatives to the EIR to take place during the late summer and fall.  He mentioned the possibility of hiring an architect to work with members of the community to help create project alternatives.  He suggested Cheryl Barton, who previously worked with a group of architecture students on open space designs for the Baylands, as a possible consultant.

Mr. Holstine noted that in preparation for the development of alternatives phase, Community Development Director Prince has been seeking input from experts in landscaping and architecture.

Mr. Holstine said an important phase in conjunction with development of alternatives is determining project objectives.  He suggested viewing objectives as those things the City wants to see in any project at the Baylands.  He noted the Open Space and Ecology Committee’s report provides a sound foundation for this approach, and he encouraged the Council to use that document as a basis for identifying project objectives.  Mr. Holstine added that the City is also required to look at the applicant’s project objectives, and the staff has asked UPC to provide clarifications in this regard.

Mr. Holstine suggesting bringing in some subject matter experts to provide information to the community on various areas of interest, such as solar and wind power generation and architecture.

Mr. Holstine drew attention to the estimated schedule on Page 3 of the staff report and reviewed upcoming milestones.

CM Conway asked how much time the City has to complete the EIR process.  City Attorney Toppel responded that the City has one year from the date the Specific Plan was deemed complete, but that period can be extended as long as the City is moving forward in good faith.  He said the project cannot be approved without the environmental review.  Given the complicated nature of this project and its size, he added, the City is proceeding in a reasonable fashion.

Mr. Toppel observed that the Baylands site is unique in terms of how “alternatives” are defined because the applicant’s project involves a number of sub-projects and different kinds of uses in different sections of the site.  He expressed his opinion that taking the same types of uses as the applicant is proposing and moving them around on the site would not constitute a reasonable alternative; rather, he encouraged the City to think in terms of alternatives involving substantial portions of the site. 

Mr. Toppel advised that alternatives to be analyzed in the EIR must be feasible.  He commented that defining and selecting alternatives for the Baylands project will be an interesting process.  

Mr. Holstine said the EIR will analyze the economic feasibility as well as the environmental impacts of each alternative and the applicant’s proposed project.  

Mr. Prince talked about his experience with the environmental review process for a large hotel project in Goleta.  He noted there is no law limiting the number of alternatives an EIR can consider, but there is a rule of reason.

CM Waldo asked if the City needs to consider the feasibility of alternatives as they are developed, and Mr. Prince confirmed that feasibility must be considered.  CM Waldo asked if feasibility includes an economic analysis.  Mr. Toppel responded that feasibility is economic viability to a large degree.  CM Waldo commented that that the costs of the project would need to known in order to make that determination.  Mr. Toppel the analysis should consider the costs of the development, the cost of the land, and the rate of return on the owner’s investment.

CM Waldo expressed concern that UPC will raise economic feasibility as an objection to certain alternatives, and he asked how best to deal with that.  Mr. Toppel noted the City could obtain estimates of raw land costs from its own appraiser and check the applicant’s estimates of other costs.  Mr. Holstine noted the City has already engaged the services of a consultant to provide economic analyses.

CM Waldo said he would like to know who owns each parcel.  Mr. Toppel noted the City should already have much of that information, and if there are any uncertainties, the applicant can be asked to provide title reports for the entire area.  Mr. Holstine reported that the staff asked the applicant a few days earlier to submit proofs of ownership.

CM Conway observed that to a large extent, the economic feasibility analysis of alternatives before doing the EIR will be based on assumptions.  Mr. Toppel noted the EIR primarily addresses environmental effects, not economic impacts, unless an economic impact is directly related to an environmental effect.  He said there have been attempts to link the two impacts by arguing that certain types of development will cause blight.  

Mr. Toppel commented that instead of putting the burden on the City to conduct an economic analysis of the alternatives, the City will require the developer to provide information that the City’s consultants can check.

Mr. Prince added that the purpose of including alternatives in the EIR is to identify possible ways of reducing potential environmental impacts from the project.  He encouraged the City to do as thorough an analysis possible to leave no stone unturned when considering alternatives.  

CM Richardson expressed support for reducing environmental impacts of the proposed project, and noted economics have play a role in assessing impacts.

Mr. Holstine observed that although the City Council has conducted a number of meetings with staff, experts, and members of the community about the Baylands project, Councilmembers have not had much opportunity to discuss the project among themselves.  He encouraged the Council to discuss its vision, concerns, and emphases for the EIR process.  Mr. Holstine suggested devoting some time for this topic at the next meeting before discussing project objectives. 

CM Conway said he would be interested in hearing from the Planning Commission, and other Councilmembers agreed.  Mr. Holstine proposed getting input from the Planning Commission first, followed by Council discussion.  Councilmembers expressed support for this approach.

CM Barnes emphasized the importance of letting people know the purpose of the meeting in advance so they understand there may not be an opportunity for public comment at that meeting.

CM Richardson asked if housing needs to be considered as an alternative for the Baylands.  She noted the County is pushing housing everywhere.  Mr. Prince responded that uses prohibited in the General Plan would probably not have be considered as alternatives.  He noted that part of the assessment of the project might include consideration of where housing could be provided to accommodate the jobs created at the Baylands.  He added that the balance of housing and jobs is considered on a regional basis.

Mayor Bologoff observed that the Baylands extends beyond the boundaries of Brisbane, and San Francisco is planning housing for its portion of the Baylands to the north.  CM Conway noted that Daly City might consider housing at the Cow Palace site.  Mr. Holstine said there are also some potential housing sites within Brisbane.

Michael Schumann asked if the economic feasibility of the applicant’s Specific Plan has to be considered by the City in approving the plan.  Mr. Toppel explained that economic feasibility alone would not be a basis for approval or denial of the project.  He said the project has to be evaluated against the City’s policies and objectives pertaining to land use and other factors.

Mr. Prince commented that some impacts from development may be significant and unavoidable, such as increased traffic, which the City cannot mitigate without cooperation from other agencies and jurisdictions.  In these cases, the City must balance the socioeconomic benefits of the project against the physical and environmental impacts. 

CM Waldo stated that in the meetings and presentations so far, the developer has provided no specific information on how transportation and circulation at the site will be addressed.  He expressed concern about the absence of details and said he considered this a red flag.  CM Conway and CM Richardson agreed that more information is needed.  CM Waldo asked how the City can obtain answers to these and other questions from the developer.

CM Barnes pointed out that the City of Brisbane is leading the process, and it is up to the developer to conform with what Brisbane wants at the Baylands.  He recommended that the City create its own plan and define its own criteria for addressing traffic circulation.  CM Waldo commented that creating an alternative plan would be difficult without knowing more about what the Specific Plan was proposing.

Mr. Prince said the applicant is proposing expansion of Geneva Avenue to a four-lane boulevard to 101, an improvement that will help capture some southbound 101 traffic before Brisbane.  He noted whether the infrastructure at the northeast corner of the development is capable of handling the development will be an important part of the analysis.  He advised that the City can adjust the size and scale of the project in order to mitigate traffic impacts.

Mr. Prince commented that the alternatives can be viewed as another form of mitigation, and they provide the Council, in making its judgment, a way to lessen the environmental impacts of the project by choosing an alternative with less impact.  

Mr. Prince noted the developer must implement the mitigation measures before the impacts occur.  Mr. Toppel stated there are recent court cases holding that a project cannot be approved based on an assumption that there will be a future source of water or power; he said these features need to be assured.  

CM Richardson asked if the County’s congestion management plans will be taken into account, and Mr. Holstine confirmed that the EIR will include those plans in the analysis.

Mayor Bologoff pointed out that certain kinds of stores, such as Macy’s, would affect nearby shopping centers, and discount outlets like those in Vacaville or Gilroy would bring significant new traffic from outside the area.  Mr. Toppel said traffic studies are always derived from the land uses.  He noted the EIR will contain a traffic study of the identified land uses on the basis of established formulas to calculate traffic generation.  He acknowledged that there could be considerable variances in traffic volumes based on different types of facilities within those land uses.

CM Barnes noted that if the applicant provides information on the proposed road network and the improvements to Geneva Avenue and other areas, the capacities of the road systems can be calculated and evaluated based on the estimated traffic from the development.  He said the development can be scaled back if the improvements cannot handle the traffic.

Mr. Toppel commented that the multi-modal transit center also needs to be considered, because that facility could reduce individual auto traffic.  CM Barnes observed that the multi-modal transit center is not part of the Phase I development, so possible reduced traffic impacts could not be considered at this point.

CM Waldo recommended emphasizing east-west traffic capacity and forcing development north.  CM Conway agreed.

CM Richardson said Brisbane’s circulation plan, not the developer’s, should be the driving force in the development.  She noted the Specific Plan contains only general information about the applicant’s plans for transportation.

CM Conway expressed support for emphasize east-west transportation routes rather than north-south paths of travel.  Mr. Holstine noted the applicant is proposing a rerouting of Lagoon Way, an east-west corridor, as part of the Specific Plan.

CM Waldo commented that the Geneva extension should be at least three lanes in each direction, and possibly elevated.

CM Barnes said he was interested in hearing his colleagues’ positions on the general issue of development of the Baylands.  He expressed his opinion that a Baylands development should be pursued.

CM Conway noted the City has an obligation to consider the applicant’s proposal and provide due process.  He commented that the Baylands will eventually be developed, and the community should determine what kind of development occurs.  He said he would like to see a development that becomes a model for other communities in the region, state, and nation in terms of open space, transportation, and other elements.

CM Barnes asked if CM Conway favored development of the Baylands or thought development was unnecessary.  CM Conway clarified that there is no pressure to develop the Baylands, and the City should take its time.  He said he would ultimately like to see the land cleaned up and put to use in some environmentally sensitive way.  He added that he liked the idea of entertainment facilities.

CM Richardson stated that she was definitely interested in seeing the Baylands cleaned up and developed in a way that benefits the community in terms of open space, recreation, and services.  She said she had mixed feelings about the kind of development proposed in the Specific Plan.

CM Waldo observed that there will be development pressure to put the approximately 600 vacant acres of land to some use.  He noted the developer’s application gives the City the opportunity to shape the development that does take place. 

CM Waldo said he favored a development that maintains the lagoon in its natural state and restores wetlands areas.  He recommended concentrating density in the northern part of the site, closest to transportation links, to minimize disturbance to the southern portion of the site.

CM Waldo commented that many aspects of the Specific Plan need improvement, including its transportation system.  He expressed reservations about putting a big car lot in the middle of the property.  He urged the City to spend the time, energy, and money necessary to drive the development process.

CM Richardson described her vision for a pedestrian-friendly development with many walking paths and trails for people. 

Mayor Bologoff said he would like to see something other than a contaminated garbage dump at the Baylands.  He noted the property is an eyesore now, and having shopping and other services close to Brisbane would benefit the community.  Mayor Bologoff advocated an attractive, low-profile development.  He added that the specific uses should include more recreation facilities and more open space.  

CM Richardson expressed reservations about making the project reflect Brisbane’s history rather than its future.  She suggested considering how the project will look twenty years from now.

Mayor Bologoff noted the architectural themes seem to be either historic railroad motifs or San Francisco-like Victorian buildings.  He recommended giving more thought to the design.

Mr. Holstine remarked that the applicant has submitted what it considers to be its best shot, and the City needs to review that plan, but the ultimate development should reflect the City’s alternative vision for the site.  He raised the possibility of the City using eminent domain power to acquire the land if the applicant does not move forward.

Mr. Toppel cautioned that one response to the Supreme Court’s recent ruling on eminent domain has been proposed legislation prohibiting redevelopment agencies from condemning private property and turning it over to another private party for development.  He clarified that eminent domain can still be used to acquire private property for a public use.

CM Richardson recommended that the City hire an architect to help create drawings and plans reflecting what the community wants.  Mr. Holstine said the staff is already making those arrangements.  He added that the ultimate outcome could be a development at the Baylands based on a combination of different alternatives.

CM Barnes observed that there appears to be consensus among Councilmembers that the property should be cleaned up and developed.  He noted the next step will be defining what Brisbane wants.  He added that he was still uncertain as to what he would like to see.

Dana Dillworth asked if anyone knew what the total square footage of development proposed in the Specific Plan.  She said the developer previously estimated about 2.4 million square feet, but the current plan sounds more like 5 million square feet, and Clara Johnson talked about 8 million square feet.

CM Barnes acknowledged that Ms. Dillworth was asking good questions, but suggested limiting discussion at the workshop to Councilmembers.  He recommended taking questions from the public at the end of the meeting.

Mr. Prince said the staff has been looking at ways to enhance the community’s input in the development of alternatives, including bringing in experts to provide information on key topics.  He noted that James Wynes, a professor at Penn State, is a renowned authority on ecological architecture and green building, and he passed around a copy of Mr. Wynes’ book on planning, archaeology, ecology, and the arts.  He suggested inviting Mr. Wynes to discuss his book and have a book-signing at the Mission Blue Center to kick off the identification of alternatives.  Mr. Prince added that he has been reading other books on architecture and planning. 

Mr. Prince observed that Brisbane has enjoyed relative anonymity in the past, but that situation is changing.  He said people in the community need to recognize Brisbane’s history and unique character, qualities that should be reflected in any development that occurs at the Baylands.  He commented that it would be nice to get a signature park that speaks to ecology, and possibly a developer-funded institute of ecology and art for Brisbane.

Mr. Prince noted that it might be beneficial to have a presentation on negotiating for mutual gain so these principles can be applied in discussions with the developer.

CM Richardson recommended inviting the Quarry applicant to these sessions.  She expressed an interest in reading Mr. Wynes’ book.  Mayor Bologoff proposed purchasing copies for each councilmember.

CM Conway asked Mr. Prince to answer Ms. Dillworth’s question about the square footage proposed.  Mr. Prince said the Specific Plan calls for 5 million square feet in Phase I and 3 million in Phase II.

Mayor Bologoff suggested moving on to discuss the General Plan update after a brief break.

Councilmembers took a short recess.


C. 
Discuss General Plan update status and results of Community Survey

Community Development Director Prince described the General Plan update process as being like a funnel, with information coming in at the top and eventually resulting in a rewrite of the plan.  He noted applications for development at the Baylands, Sierra Point, and Quarry are progressing at the same time, making it important for the City to get the General Plan update completed as soon as possible.

Mr. Prince drew attention to the attachments to the staff report for background on the update process.  He said City hired consultant Lloyd Zola to work with the community to define the goals of the General Plan and determine what revisions should be made.  Based on the feedback provided at the workshop, participants felt the General Plan’s goals were still appropriate and reflected the overall vision of the community.  

Mr. Prince said the City followed up with a community survey to analyze changes in people’s perceptions since the 1992 survey, and the survey consultant will present the results of the survey at the May 15 City Council meeting.  He noted the responses were tabulated both by length of residence in Brisbane and location.  Mr. Prince advised that the survey responses generally indicate that the 1994 General Plan is still relevant and valid.  He added that a number of programs in the General Plan have been accomplished over the past ten years. 

Mr. Prince said the City is required to conduct a comprehensive review of the General Plan every ten years.  He distributed copies of a template tool the Planning Commission, the City Council, and members of the public can use to evaluate the status of the General Plan policies and programs.  

Mr. Prince commented that the current General Plan has 915 policies and programs, but they are not prioritized.  In the update process, he recommended focusing on policies and programs that can be realistically achieved within the next ten years.

Mr. Prince noted that the General Plan’s ridgeline protection policies became an issue in two recent development applications.  The staff determined that the intent of the City’s zoning ordinance was to protect public views of San Bruno Mountain, and in one case, the applicant was required to reduce the height of his house to minimize its protrusion above the ridgeline in the background.  Mr. Prince said this strict interpretation could cause problems if it is construed as a taking of the affected property.  He suggested clarifying this issue as part of the General Plan update process.

Mr. Prince said the Planning Commission will soon begin reviewing the elements of the General Plan in a systematic fashion, identifying needed revisions and tabling those items requiring further discussion and debate.  He noted that the staff hopes to simplify and reorganize the General Plan as part of the update process, with the goal of creating a more user-friendly document.  The new General Plan will consist of three volumes:  one dealing with environmental constraints and opportunities, including the open space, conservation, and safety elements; another volume dealing with land use, circulation, and noise elements; and a separate volume with the housing element.  Mr. Prince noted the housing element needs to be updated more frequently than the other sections of the General Plan.

CM Conway asked if wealthy communities like Hillsborough and Atherton have to meet affordable housing requirements.  Mr. Prince responded that all cities are required to provide some affordable housing, but the amount depends on the state’s analysis of regional housing needs.  He said the state uses a formula to determine each city’s allocation, and that formula is currently under review.  He indicated that if a city can show that enough land is zoned to accommodate the required density, no units actually have to be built.

Mr. Prince said the Planning Commission will begin its review with open space, conservation and safety, and then go on to land use, circulation, and noise.  The Commission will look at the 13 subareas, identify any development potential, and determine what type it should be.  Mr. Prince noted there will be a series of workshops to examine the subareas.  He added that land use needs to be correlated with the circulation and noise elements.

Mr. Prince welcomed direction from the City Council regarding the update process and the roles of the Planning Commission, the Open Space and Ecology Committee, and the Parks, Beaches and Recreation Commission.

CM Conway suggested having the PB&R Commission and the Open Space and Ecology Committee review their applicable General Plan provisions before the Planning Commission begins its overall review.  Mayor Bologoff advised that the PB&R Commission already completed review of the provisions related to parks and recreation.

CM Richardson commented that the City’s approved Open Space Plan provides some guidance already.  CM Waldo suggested asking the Open Space and Ecology Committee whether it has additional input on the open space and conservation elements.

CM Waldo said he liked the idea of having each group discuss the General Plan and make recommendations.  Other councilmembers agreed.

Mr. Prince observed that during the process of reviewing the subareas, the City can identify locations that might be suitable for housing in the future.  For example, he noted, the City’s 2002 housing element identifies the Southwest Bayshore Subarea as a potential location for housing.  

Mayor Bologoff asked Mr. Prince to outline the steps in the General Plan update process.  Mr. Prince said the process will actually take place twice, once at the Planning Commission, and then at the City Council.  He noted there will be public workshops on each element, beginning with parks and recreation.  When the Planning Commission completes its review of open space, conservation, and safety, those sections will go the City Council for input.  Meanwhile, the Planning Commission will proceed to the land use, circulation, and noise elements following the same steps.

Mr. Prince pointed out that members of the public will have opportunities to provide input at the Open Space and Ecology Committee and PB&R Commission meetings, at the Planning Commission sessions, and then again at the City Council sessions.

CM Conway recommended sending the traffic and circulation to the Traffic Advisory Committee for its review.  Other councilmembers agreed.

CM Waldo recalled that when the 1994 General Plan was being developed, the City sponsored a “Have Your Say” Day for public input, and he suggested providing the same opportunity with the update.  Mr. Prince stated that the August 2004 “Say It Again Day” workshop served that purpose.  He said about 50 people participated in that event.  He added that the City followed up with the community survey to give more people a chance to provide input, and 412 people responded.

CM Barnes suggested reviewing the chapters of the General Plan and identifying who besides the Planning Commission should be reviewing each section.  He proposed having the Traffic Advisory Committee provide review traffic and circulation; the Open Space and Ecology Committee review open space and conservation; and the PB&R Commission review recreation and community services.  He recommended that the City Council address the community character and local economic development chapters before the Planning Commission reviews the land use element.  Mr. Prince and other councilmembers expressed support for this approach.

CM Conway commented that the community survey shows that community character is important to most people in Brisbane.  He noted more attention will be focused on Brisbane with the Quarry and Baylands development, both of which have the potential to dramatically change the character of the town.

CM Conway proposed asking the CEV’s to provide input on the safety element.  

Mr. Prince said the EIR’s for the Baylands and the Sierra Point developments can be used for the environmental review of the General Plan. 

Mr. Holstine noted the City will need to make a policy decision regarding residential development at Sierra Point, a component of the Slough proposal.  He said the City will be engaging the services of an urban planning consultant to provide advice on that development.  He added that the Slough EIR will have to take into account the cumulative effect of the development as well as the planned development at the Baylands.

CM Barnes observed that the matrix prepared by the staff proposes focusing on General Plan policies and programs that can be achieved within ten years.  He questioned whether the General Plan should take a longer view, such as twenty years.  Mr. Prince said most general plans have a twenty-year horizon.  He expressed his opinion that the updated General Plan should extend beyond ten years, possibly to 2025.

CM Conway recommended a twenty-year general plan.  CM Richardson proposed that the General Plan go to 2020.

CM Barnes asked the staff to develop one common index for all three volumes of the General Plan.  Other councilmembers agreed.

Mr. Holstine observed that there seemed to be consensus on the City Council with respect to the update process.

At 12:00 noon, the meeting was recessed for lunch.  Mayor Bologoff reconvened the meeting at 12:30 p.m.

D. Revise material presented by consultant at December Council meeting
CM Barnes noted there were complaints from citizens about not being able to speak at the first 
Baylands EIR scoping session due to time constraints, and one of the consultant’s recommendations is for the mayor to announce the parameters in advance.  He recommended being more disciplined in public processes so the City Council can better concentrate on its tasks and get more accomplished.

Mayor Bologoff proposed using a timer for public comments.

CM Waldo suggested announcing time limits at every City Council meeting before taking any public comments.  He recommended asking people to limit their remarks to three or five minutes so others have a chance to speak.

City Manager Holstine proposed including a written statement on meeting agendas explaining that comment time is limited.  CM Waldo agreed and emphasized the need to stick to the posted time limit.

CM Conway said most people interested in speaking on a particular topic submit written comment slips, and the number of slips can be used to gauge how much time is available.  Rather than setting a three-minute limit on each item, he advocated some flexibility.  

Mayor Bologoff pointed out that there are often audience members who want to speak after listening to others, so the number of slips is not necessarily indicative of the demand.  He noted setting a definite time for everyone would be more consistent and fair.

City Attorney Toppel advised there was a recent court case involving a meeting in San Francisco where time limits were reduced from the normal three minutes to two minutes to accommodate the number of people who wanted to speak.  The court held that the two-minute limit was reasonable in that case.  Mr. Toppel said even if a three- or five-minute limit is noted on the agenda, the City Council can make an announcement and shorten the time if necessary.  He expressed support for putting a time limit on the agenda.

CM Barnes emphasized the need to adhere to whatever time limits are set.  He supported making an announcement at each meeting explaining the time limits.

CM Conway suggested buying a large timer clock like that used in South San Francisco.

CM Conway said he would prefer to give everyone ten minutes to start.  Mayor Bologoff expressed his preference for giving everyone as much time as they wanted, but agreed a limit was necessary for some agenda items.

Mr. Toppel recommended encouraging people to submit written comments.

After some discussion, the Council reached a consensus to set a three-minute limit for oral communications and five minutes for other agenda items.  Councilmembers agreed that each speaker should have one turn to speak, with the option of speaking again after everyone else had a chance.  They supported the idea of including the time limits on future meeting agendas.

Mr. Holstine recommended setting a date to discuss project objectives for the Baylands.  Councilmembers decided to schedule the meeting for June 26.  Mr. Holstine suggested holding a joint scoping meeting with the Planning Commission on June 13, and Councilmembers agreed.

ADJOURNMENT 

There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 1:20 p.m. with no announcements.

ATTEST:

_______________________________________

Sheri Marie Schroeder

City Clerk
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